
U.S. Department of Labor     Employment and Training Administration 
      200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.  
     Washington, D.C.  20210

Ms. Sabeena Hickman 
President & CEO 
Pool & Hot Tub Alliance 
2111 Eisenhower Ave., Suite 500 
Alexandria, VA  22314 

Dear Ms. Hickman: 

Enclosed are your new National Standards of Apprenticeship for Pool & Hot Tub Alliance.  
The Office of Apprenticeship has found these National Standards of Apprenticeship to be in 
compliance with Title 29, Code of Federal Regulations parts 29 and 30.  

We have enclosed a copy of the new National Standards of Apprenticeship for your records, 
as well as a Certificate of Registration that recognizes the Pool & Hot Tub Alliance program 
as part of the National Apprenticeship System.  

We thank you for your efforts, and we value your commitment to the Registered 
Apprenticeship System. 

Sincerely, 

_________________________ 
ANDREW RIDGEWAY 
Director 
Division of Registered Apprenticeship 
   and Policy 
Office of Apprenticeship 

Enclosures 

June 25, 2021


